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June 25, 2013 
 
 
 
Ms. Wendy W. Scott, Interim Executive Director 
Association for the Advancement of Sustainability in Higher Education 
1536 Wynkoop St., Suite 100 
Denver, CO  80202 
 
Dear Ms. Scott: 
 
Created in 2003 and comprised of faculty, staff and student representatives, the Muhlenberg College 
Greening Committee examines, proposes, and monitors sustainability efforts, reduces resource use and 
promotes dialogue on and off campus.  
 
Staffed by the Director of Sustainability Studies and the Campus Sustainability Coordinator, The Office 
of Campus Sustainability facilitates the linkage between academic and facilities-based sustainability 
efforts to create student internship opportunities in the area of campus sustainability, support the Campus 
Greening Committee and student environmental groups, and seek external funding and maintain resources 
to further the integration of sustainability into the curriculum and across campus. 
 
The Office for Community Service & Civic Engagement cultivates partnerships with organizations in 
the Lehigh Valley and supports environmental and social sustainability through volunteerism, service-
learning, and civic engagement. 
 
The Muhlenberg Environmental Action Team (EnAcT) is a student organization that educates the 
campus on sustainability and environmental issues and develops projects and programs to lessen the 
ecological impact of individuals. 
 
The culmination of a decade of commitment and progress from these and many other offices and 
organizations across campus, we are pleased to submit this assessment for your consideration.  To the best 
of our knowledge and ability it is complete and accurate and, as President, I endorse its content.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Peyton R. Helm 
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